
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

The 15th Population and Housing Census of Turkey is 

undertaken in October-November 2011. It is the first that the census 

is conducted based on combined methods including the use of 

population registers in combination with a large-scale household 

survey and complete enumeration of the institutional places. The field 

work for the household survey (around 2.4 million households) and 

institutional places is taking place from 2 October to 30 November, 

2011. It is planned that the results of 2011 census will be announced 

in November 2012. 

More at: http://www.tuik.gov.tr/arastirmaveprojeler/NKA/nufus.html 
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